
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
        13th - 17th Nov 2023

Week 1
Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers,

It has been lovely to see everybody back in school, fully rested and ready to learn, after the well 
deserved half term holiday. We now have a busy half term ahead of us before we break for Christmas. 

This week we held our first Progress Evening for parents of children with SEND; this was a really 
positive and successful evening and it was lovely to see so many parents in school to discuss the 
progress of their children. 

This Sunday I will be attending the Remembrance Service at the cenotaph in Astley Park, along with 
some of our Head Students. This is always a very special service and we will be laying a wreath on 
behalf of the whole Parklands community. On Monday we will hold our whole school Remembrance 
Assembly and we will be observing the minute’s silence at 11am. We currently have poppies for sale in 
school and many of our staff and students are already wearing them. 

On Monday we will have our Prefect announcements in form time, where we will find out which 
students have been successful in their applications for prefect status. We have a brilliant team of 
Prefects and Seniour Prefects, and they all contribute really positively to our school community; we 
can’t wait to add more to the team. We will also be conducting the Head Student interviews next week, 
so it is a nerve wracking time for some of our older students. Good luck to all who have applied!

Tuesday evening is Parent Forum from 6-7pm in the school Library. All parents and carers are invited to 
come along and give us some feedback about our school and systems. Please email 
shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk if you would like any more information about this.

Friday 17th will be a non-uniform day in aid of Children In Need. The donation is £1 and it would be 
lovely to see some students in yellow if possible, to show their support for the appeal. We usually have 
a few pairs of Pudsey Bear ears and spotty bandanas, so we will be looking out for those as well!

We are continuing to use Classcharts to reward positive behaviour, and hopefully you will have received 
some notifications about what your children have been rewarded for. Please speak to your child about 
this if there is anything you are not sure of - they should know plenty about the new system! We will 
continue to award Pupil of the Week; congratulations to anyone who has already received this special 
award.

Kind regards,

Mrs. Batson
Principal

mailto:shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk


Whole School Messages

(Year 7) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Ultimate Questions  
Enquiry Question - Is it possible to find answers to ultimate questions?

1. What is a religious truth? 
2. What is a personal truth? 
3. What is a historical truth?
4. What is a scientific truth? 

(Year 8) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Prejudice and Discrimination 
Enquiry Question - Why do people discriminate?

1. What is the Black Lives Matter movement?
2. Explain what happened to George Floyd
3. What happened after the murder of George Floyd? 
1. Why was Edwards Colston’s statue thrown into the river? 

(Year 9) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Human Rights and Social Justice 
Enquiry Question - Do we still need human rights today?

1. Who is Malala Yusuf Zai?
2. Why is Malala often described as an inspirational person? 
3. Why do you think it is important that every child receives an education? 
4. Do you think we take education for granted in the UK?

Attendance - The BITUP Attendance Trial started this week. Please be aware that the messages 
which have been sent refer to days and not sessions.  



Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 113 pupils to date
Year 8: 73 pupils to date
Year 9: 73 pupils to date
Year 10: 63 students to date
Year 11: 80 students to date
All: 402 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 175 pupils
Year 8: 147 pupils
Year 9: 151 pupils

Year 10: 117 students
Year 11: 155 students

All: 745 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 179 pupils
Year 8: 125 pupils
Year 9: 124 pupils

Year 10: 102 students
Year 11: 120 students

All:  650 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1MZsT9AKyskv8iww4AHjro0Ce13jUudLNZlNAT2J2D7U/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Head Students’ Page

Hey everyone,

Hope you’ve all had a lovely first week back! There are 7 busy weeks 
left in the build up to Christmas, which will include mocks, charity 
events, Yr 7 Christmas trips etc. This will include a much needed trip to 
the Trafford Centre for year 8-11s. 

It is non-uniform day next Friday, in support of Children in Need, so try 
to wear a yellow item to show support or pay for a chance to win one 
of our beautiful hampers! 

This weekend is Remembrance Sunday. It is so important to keep 
honouring those brave soldiers who fought and died in WW1. As a 
school, we pledge to show solidarity to these people and support 
them every year. Some Head pupils (including me) will be attending a 
service at the cenotaph in Astley Park and laying a wreath to show 
respect for British soldiers. 

Shrek! The musical will be being performed at Parklands on the 30th of 
November and 1st of December. I am particularly excited about this 
and I am sure it  will be a brilliant showcase of our immense talent here 
at Parklands.

Seb
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On Saturday 11th November Mrs Sullivan-Brown, Mrs Eastham and a number of Parklands pupils will 
be joining 1000 Santas taking part in Jingle all the way, a 15 mile sponsored walk from Chorley town 
centre to Rivington Pike and back, raising funds for Derian House Children's Hospice who are 
celebrating their 30 birthday this year. If you'd like to sponsor them it would be much appreciated 
#parklandscares #proudtobeparklands
 https://www.justgiving.com/page/jingleallthewayvii

Poetry Competition - The English Department is running a poetry competition titled 'Lest We Forget'. 
The details are on this slide and the deadline is Wednesday 15th November. The winners from each 
house will be submitted to the national Young Writers' competition and may be published in their 'Lest 
We Forget' collection of poems. Good luck to all young writers! 

We want to wish all those celebrating this weekend a ‘Happy Diwali’! 
One of our fantastic Year 11 students has put together a very informative guide on this special 
celebration. Click here to find out more.

https://www.justgiving.com/page/jingleallthewayvii
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/11eDNWV0L_NwbovvqfQbiRPb3fujcuDsb4405HwZTyFk/edit?usp=drivesdk
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1gZpb-ijtQ2yxeWiS3D1wxypehLBUGKp-OkAYkgZ3RN4/edit?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

GCSE Presentation evening

GCSE Presentation Evening for last year’s leavers will be held on 23rd November 2023. All 
parents/carers have been sent an email invitation and it is also on social media. We would love to see 
as many of our leavers from last year as possible there to celebrate!

Classcharts Update

There are now 93 pupils who have achieved their Bronze Awards (50 positives).
We even have a pupil who has achieved their Silver Award (100 positives).
To see which awards you/your child has achieved, on the app, swipe across to the badges tab. 
Certificates will be presented over this half term.
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Friday 17th November will be BBC Children in Need and we will be supporting this event by a non school 
uniform day. The recommended donation for this is £1. Form Tutors will be collecting from Monday 13th 
November. 

To further support this, there are two hampers which we will raffle off. I have made them pupil friendly and 
there are lots of goodies including advent calendars, sweets, christmas stuff, pens, bath bombs etc. Photos 
are attached. 

The tickets will be a £1 a strip and we will be selling tickets during registration. Tickets will also be available 
on SCOPAY and as with the Macmillan hampers all tickets will be entered into the draw with the pupil's 
name. 

The draw for the hampers will take place on Friday and all monies will go to this deserving cause. 

As ever, thank you for your support. 
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PE Update week beginning 6th November 2023   

Although the weather hasn’t been great this week we have had a great start to the new half term. 
There have been some changes to the PE extra curricular timetable so please make sure you take a 
look!

Badminton, Basketball and Dodgeball clubs have all started and it would be great to see more people 
attend! 

Dodgeball  - A group of year 7 boys did a fantastic job at representing Parklands at the Glo Dodgeball 
competition held at Albany this week. They dodged, ducked, dived and dodged their way through all 
their games! Well done. 

U12 girls Football  have played the next round of the English Schools FA cup at home against 
Rainford High School. Unfortunately the girls lost 5-2, the score did not reflect the game and they are 
now unfortunately out of the English schools competition but are still in the Lancashire Cup.

Year 7 boys football will be playing away to Bishop Rawsthorne on Friday after school. Mr Metcalf 
has been very impressed with all the boys' commitment to practices after school and found it very 
difficult to select just one team. Good Luck! 

We’re so proud of the level of commitments shown by all of our pupils across all clubs and well done.

Like sport and PE but looking for a club to join? Click Here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

Parklands Trips 2024

Please find on link here the following slides all the trips with spaces 
available and running this year. 

Please note some trips may require payments ASAP to catch up. 

Please contact the member of staff on the slide for the specific trip 
for further details.

All the trips are dependant on good behaviour and attendance and 
pupils can be removed once on a trip for poor behaviour and 

attendance.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pKTCHI35m2SaocyMjRGoOTKBZU_xUA27/view?usp=sharing
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ONLY OPEN TO YEARS 7,8 AND 9 

Pay £50 deposit now and you don’t need to make any more payments until September 2024 (Further 
payments can be made if you would prefer). A fantastic summer holiday experience! 
Letter available here.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18XtXvdrY3yMVCVYLEJyzhSnwV2iB-e2xCbWZPyCF7hE/edit?usp=sharing
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SEN Support Guide

The new SEN support guide for practitioners and professionals is now live on the Local Offer and can 
be found here SEN support guide for professionals - Lancashire County Council.
The guide was created after we asked parent carers "What would you like practitioners to know more 
about?". The overwhelming response was that they wanted the people who cared for the children in 
school and other settings to have better knowledge of how to implement individualised support to meet 
their child's needs.
The new SEN support guide includes information about how to implement support from level 1 
(universal support) through to level 4 (specialist support). There is also a guide to download and print. 
Practitioners and providers are also signposted to information about health conditions and how these 
can impact children and young people.
If you would like to make a suggestion or have a comment about this guide, please email 
SENDpartnership@lancashire.gov.uk.
  
LCC SEND HELPLINE – 01772 533900

Getting the right information and support for children and young people with SEND can be frustrating 
for families, schools and support services. As requests for statutory assessment and numbers of EHC 
plans issued continue to
increase, so does demand for information and support from LCC’s SEND Teams. In response, a 
SEND helpline has been set up with a view to improving communication with families and key 
partners. This has already been trialled successfully with schools over recent weeks, and the SEND 
Helpline has now gone live for parent carers and anyone who supports CYP with SEND. Lines are 
open 9:00-5:00 Mon-Fri.

The Families Social Prescribing Team are running some drop-in sessions at Duke Street Family 
Hub on the last Monday of each month between 1-4pm:
 
30th October 2023
27th November 2023
18th December 2023 (change here due to Christmas)
 
The Families Social Prescriber works with families and young people to enable better health and 
wellbeing. Families will be able to refer on via these sessions.
More details can be found on the attached leaflet.

Click here for more details.

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/practitioners/supporting-children-and-families/send/sen-support-guide/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1KeoPA0MT16qXZ0rgKGwu6qfBiSD8rVGL/view?usp=sharing
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Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19T4jRpDNWDI03JsT4QPZ97GA_jKEM47X/view?usp=sharing
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The deadline for Shoe Boxes for Ukraine has been extended until Monday. It would be wonderful if 
you were able to put one together over the weekend to help those in this war zone celebrate 
Christmas. Please give in your show box to your form tutor by Monday 13th November. 
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For more information on the vacancies please click here.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies
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Click here

https://drive.google.com/file/d/18i8HaWpZWvnOrO-5xGogR7EWoaqIKtzS/view?usp=sharing

